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308-120 Vernon Ave., Kamloops, B.C. V2B 1L6 - November 15, 2018 
 

EXECUTIVE FOR 2015-16: 

 

PRESIDENT: Dave Agar 250-573-5696 
VICE-PRES: Les Eliason 778-472-2008 
TREASURER: Stu Rockwood  709-690-6425 
SECRETARY: Steve Edgar 250-376-9568 
PAST PRES: Sandi Trueman 778-472-2008 
DIRECTORS: Carl Ottosen 250-372-7751 
 Gary Harker 250-573-1886 
 Denis Biron 250-573-5640 
 Les Eliason 250-573-2277 
 Dave Rawson 250-573-6026 
Toymakers: Gary Harker 250-573-1886 

 

MENTORS LIST FOR 2014-15: 

 

Don Ingram (250) 828-0813 Cabinets, Small Boxes & Router 

Carl Ottosen (250) 372-7751 Tool Making, Sharpening, Wood-turning 

Mike Pease (250) 573-4892 Lathe Metal & Wood, Tool & Knife Making 

Gary Harker   (250) 573-1886 Toy Making, Shop Set-up, House Construction 

Derry Appleton (250) 828-2966 Wood Turning 
  Anyone wishing to be included here, Phone Steve @ 250-376-9568 

 
WELCOME TO THIS MONTH’S NEWSLETTER: Winter temperatures are upon us now, and 
we need to be careful when that snow flies….  
 

And we’re on our way to the December meeting where we have a “baking auction” for the members. 
If you’re talented enough, make something delicious, or if not, buy something to bring to the 
auction. Always a fund time… December 5th is our meeting date… See you there… 

 
CALL TO ORDER: Les Eliason 

 

• Les called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. 
 
NEW FACES/NEW MEMBERS/ETC: 

 

• Judy Swayne had a piece of wood she didn’t know what it was. Anyone able to help? 

• Mentor’s List, on website, needs to be upgraded, and added to if possible. 

• Dave Agar got a new Robert Sorby Turn Master – picked up today. 

• Dana Manhard asked if anyone knew about sanding spindle that fits on a grinder set-up? 
(Judy suggested the Arbour Teck tool.) 

• Keith Chambers told us of his dowel-master addition. Stu Rockwood has used it and 
helped Keith get going on it. 

• Email sent on behalf of Francis Shuter; Needs help building an 8’x8’ (6” pitch roof) 
smoke house on his property at Lower Nicola. Anyone interested in helping Francis, 
please contact  him at:< 1-250-378-6579 or email at; shuterfarm@gmail.com > 

 
OLD BUSINESS: 
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• Paid School Board rental money, with big thanks to Sandi Trueman. 

• Insurance is now in effect to satisfy the School Board. Will pay when presented with 
invoice. 

• Idea Lever, annual cost ($125.87) is due and payable. Stu issued cheque for payment 
tomorrow. Steve is going to investigate the change of our Domain Name handler to Idea 
Lever too; (cost is approx. $25.00 to $35.00 per year). Done! 

 
2X4 CHALLENGE RULES: 

 

• 2X4 Challenge Rules were borrowed adapted to our situation as they now apply. 
(Copy to be posted on the web site and in the newsletter on the 15th of Nov.) 
 

 
        

• Brad Provencher was awarded his prize (trophy) for his win with the Meet-A-    
Machine 2X4 Challenge. Congratulations Brad. 

 

 

 

 
WOOD FOR MEMBERS: Jerry Gauthier 
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• Jerry has a friend who has cut down a chestnut tree and has wood available if anyone 
wants to get some for their projects. Contact Jerry for more info and to claim some of the 
wood. (Ph: 250-372-8197, email: knottykreations@shaw.ca) 

• Sandi has a contact with wood for sale. List will be posted and in Newsletter. 
 

 
ASSISTANCE REQUESTED: Terry Shupe 
 

• A Viet Nam Orphans organization in Winnipeg, MB, are requesting help in the form of 
toys for orphanages in Viet Nam. The ladies were refugees themselves from Viet Nam at 
the end of hostilities in 1975, and now want to help orphans over there now. We would 
like to get our toy makers involved with  making toys for these kids… Please contact 
Terry for more information or supplies, if needed, where and when to make donations. 
(Ph: 250-554-2250, email: shupeterry9@gmail.com ) 

 

See Appendix I to view ladies organization letter. 
 
1) SHOW & TELL: Sandi Trueman 
 

• Denis Biron – Sale items he is putting up for the Barnhartvale Annual Sale; turned 
bowls, pens, bottle stoppers, etc. 

  

 
 

• Don Ingram – Electric-scarred turned bowls. Don explained how he did the process of 
getting the electrical scarring on these turnings. Very impressive stuff. Thanks Don. 
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• Dave Gilmour – Hand-carved, half-hull sail boat model, mounted on a back-board. 

   
 

• Victor Hooper – Flip-flops made of wood. Son blew his store-bought flip-flops out and 
Vic made him a pair from firewood. Chopped, and carved to fit… Nice job Vic. Then, 
Vic showed us some petrified wood he found while out at work… 

  

 
 

• Keith Chambers – Keith and Daughter designed and built lamp. Intricate system of 
stringing wiring up to the Halo of the lamp. Explained clearly by Keith.  Then there was a 
photo of a table he made, with a great amount of help from Stu Rockwood, and delivered 
to his daughter’s place at the coast. (Expanded ¼” with exposure to the humidity at the 
coast.) 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

KAMLOOPS WOODWORKERS GUILD   
MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 

www.kwwg.net 
 

 

5 

• Dana Manhard – Turned, natural edged “vase” that was dyed a “blueish-green” and 
yellow… Great piece, Dana. Then he showed a turned bowl from the hospital trees. Not 
known what the wood is, positively. 

 

 

 

 

• Dave Agar – Honey Locust pen from Tranquille Farms property, and a pecan wood 
turned bowl. Very nice stuff. 

   
 

• Stu Rockwood – Turned burl bowl, with a scar on its side. A new Coco Bolo wood 
handle made for an Espresso tamper.  
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• Terry Shupe – Full size drawings for furniture items – in large tubes for carrying. 

 

 

 

 

• Carl Ottosen – Poplar Burl turning, gifted to Vic Hooper for his donation to Carl. 

 

 

 

 
9)_ DEMO: Carl Ottosen – DIFFERENT TYPES OF FINISHES HE USES 
 

• Carl gave a great demo of his different applications of finishes that he uses in his wood 
work. 
The first thing he mentioned was, “Different woods can determine different types of 
finishes.” 

 

 

 

Samples Carl beginning his demo on different finishes. Tests 
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Meeting adjourned at 9:10pm 
Next Meeting Dec. 5, 2018 

DECEMBER 2018 

SUN MON TUE WED THR FRI SAT 

            1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 
 

 

DECEMBER’S MEETING: 
 

• REMEMBER, next month’s meeting is our Bake Sale Meeting. Bring something 
delicious to put up for auction… 

 

APPENDIX I: 
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APPENDIX II: 
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